
 
 

American Legion Auxiliary 
Department of California 
Auxiliary Emergency Fund 

January bulle;ng 
 

It is with a heavy heart that I write this bulle0n.   
Well, here we go again, it seems like California cannot catch a break. My husband just came in 
to tell me that the Santa Anna winds have kicked up another fire storm in Pacific Palisades.  I am 
praying for all my sisters and brother down south. There are now 5 reported fires that are 
threatening our families of the ALA. Some of our families have lost their homes and many more 
have been evacuated and displaced. Please keep all our members in your thoughts and prayers. 
 
I encourage all of you to donate to the AEF program.  This truly is a program that is geared 
toward members helping members.  
If you need assistance remember that this is a na0onal program, and you will need to get the 
applica0on online at www/ALAforveterans.org/AEF. The forms are also available on the 
department website under AEF. 
You can also donate to the California disaster fund which is on the California dona0on form. 
Find this for under the audit/finance program.  Applica0ons for California disaster assistance can 
be found in the community service program. 
Be safe. 
I hope to see many of you in a few weeks at DEC. 
Save travels. 
May God bless all of you. 
 
In Service Not Self, 
 
Suzanne Winters, Chairman 
Auxiliary Emergency Fund  
ALA Department of California 
ovsuz@comcast.net 
(916) 768-6679 
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